The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County 
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from July 17, 2017
Main Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Carol Newman, Cosette Harman, Rosie Cupler, and Wanda Guard. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton and Georgie Dawson. 
Carol Newman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  A quorum of Trustees was not present, but the group continued with the meeting to discuss the current matters of the Library.
Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed by the group. They will be approved at the next regular Trustee meeting with a quorum. 
The Financial Statement was received by the group.  Thomas Vose discussed salaries for FY18. He also talked about amendments he would like to make to the approved FY18 Operating budget.
The Director’s Report was reviewed by the group.  Wanda Guard suggested that a magnetic sign be purchased for use on personal vehicles representing the library in parades.
Items of Old Business were discussed.

· Thomas announced that the policy manual is being updated and organized.  In future, new policies will have numbers so that they can more easily be identified.
· Thomas reminded the group that, by MD law, at least one member of the Board of Trustees needs to be trained in the Open Meetings Act.  Wendy Sharpless, in addition to Dr. Karl Schwalm, had volunteered to take the training. She has now resigned as a Trustee so another volunteer is needed to take the training. 
· Thomas updated the attendees on the current situation with patron Robert Johnson.  Members of the staff have found new examples of damage to books since his privileges were reinstated.  The discussion will be carried to the next Trustee meeting when a vote can be taken.
· Thomas raised discussion regarding his upcoming evaluation. The members present were in agreement that they felt the same form that other library staff members were being evaluated with should be used for the Director.  It was agreed that Thomas and Board members would come to the next meeting with a list of goals to discuss. These goals will become part of his evaluation.
Items of New Business were discussed.

· Policy #204-Student Library Cards –Thomas presented a draft of a policy to give a library card to every student in the Garrett County Public Schools.  The group discussed details of the plan as well as the MOU with GCPS.
· Maryland Privacy Law – Thomas showed the MD Privacy Law to the Board members present and discussed whether it is legal for our staff to allow someone other than the patron to pick up an item that is on hold for that patron.  Carol said that if we are enforcing the law, but allowing a patron to send someone else in to the library with their library card to pick up an item for them, if it’s working then we shouldn’t change it.  Wanda said that the Board should consider asking patrons to sign a form giving another person permission to pick up their items on hold.  The name(s) of other’s with pick-up permission would then be listed in the patron’s account.
· Thomas would like to begin scheduling two staff members at the Friendsville and Kitzmiller branches during the hours that they are open.  He would also like to extend the hours during which both branches are open.

· The group discussed obtaining a capital grant to build a new Friendsville branch.

· Since the resignation of Wendy Sharpless, the Trustees discussed names of individuals who might be asked to take her position.

· Rachel Elliott, a Library Associate assigned to the Grantsville branch, forwarded a letter to the Board requesting a pay increase.

The meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.  The next Trustee meeting will be on August 21, 2017 at 5:00PM. The meeting is scheduled for the Friendsville branch.

